

Octorara Administration Office

228 HIGHLAND ROAD, SUITE 1, ATGLEN, PA 19310-1603

Phone: (610) 593-8238 Fax: (610) 593-6425 www.octorara.k12.pa.us



Dr. Steven A. Leever, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools

Friday January 17, 2025

Dear Octorara Community,

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we navigate uncertain weather this winter. Making decisions when we are attempting to predict weather is very challenging and has an impact on all of our parents who are navigating childcare and work schedules. I hope to provide some context for your understanding. We cannot always get the call correct in the eyes of everyone in the community, but we continue to strive to make decisions that keep our students in school when they can safely be there, but off the roads and safe when necessary.

A decision to delay or close school happens between 4 and 5 AM as we consider information on what roads have been plowed and treated, and what still needs to be done. The earliest buses and teachers are on the road between 5 and 6 AM. Once students are in school, an early dismissal needs to be called by about 10 AM. We try to not get caught off guard, and this is why we dismiss, delay or cancel at times and the weather does something other than what was anticipated.

Yesterday and today provided some challenges to the regular running of our programs. Yesterday's icy conditions emerged late in the afternoon and ended up worse than any predictions. Today, due to icy conditions on secondary roads, Octorara was not going to be able to get students onto our campuses safely on our regular schedule. At 5 AM, our main roads were stable and Highland Road was in good shape. Secondary roads were still snow covered and icy. Even if they are treated, a thin layer of snow can make for slippery conditions until sun and traffic do their work.

So, why a cancellation today? With our planned early dismissal, a 2 hour delay was not possible, as students would have only been in the building for just over an hour. With a long weekend, we would not disrupt families further by cancelling the early dismissal. A Flexible Instruction Day is not an option on a half day. We had accidents yesterday in the afternoon when no weather service was warning of dangerous conditions in enough time to respond, and those same conditions are still at play this morning. These are just some of the factors that drive our decisions for the day.

I felt the most prudent option was to cancel school for today. I apologize for the problems this can create for individual families and work schedules. In addition, the weekend forecast is not very promising. As of now, the weather service is calling for accumulating snow on Sunday and low temperatures throughout the week. With Monday a planned

holiday, perhaps we will be able to run a regular schedule the rest of the week, but be advised that disruptions and the necessity of a FID next week are also a possibility.

I apologize for the challenges, but thank you in advance for your understanding and persistence. Thank you for your flexibility and support of our schools.

Sincerely,

Steven A. Leever
Superintendent of Schools
484 815-9082 - sleeve@octorara.org

Versión en Español

viernes 17 de enero de 2025

Querida Comunidad de Octorara,

Gracias por su paciencia y comprensión mientras navegamos por un clima incierto este invierno. Tomar decisiones cuando intentamos predecir el clima es un gran desafío y tiene un impacto en todos nuestros padres que manejan horarios de trabajo y cuidado infantil. Espero proporcionar algún contexto para su comprensión. No siempre podemos hacer que la llamada sea correcta ante los ojos de todos en la comunidad, pero continuamos esforzándonos por tomar decisiones que mantengan a nuestros estudiantes en la escuela cuando puedan estar allí de manera segura, pero fuera de las carreteras y seguros cuando sea necesario.

La decisión de retrasar o cerrar la escuela se toma entre las 4 y las 5 a.m. mientras consideramos información sobre qué caminos han sido limpiados y tratados, y qué queda por hacer. Los primeros autobuses y profesores salen a la carretera entre las 5 y las 6 de la mañana. Una vez que los estudiantes estén en la escuela, se debe solicitar una salida temprana alrededor de las 10 a. m. Intentamos que no nos pillen desprevenidos, y es por eso que a veces cancelamos, retrasamos o cancelamos y el tiempo hace algo distinto a lo previsto.

Ayer y hoy plantearon algunos desafíos para el funcionamiento regular de nuestros programas. Las condiciones heladas de ayer surgieron a última hora de la tarde y terminaron peores que cualquier predicción. Hoy, debido a las condiciones de hielo en las carreteras secundarias, Octorara no iba a poder llevar a los estudiantes a nuestros campus de manera segura en nuestro horario habitual. A las 5 de la mañana, nuestras carreteras principales estaban estables y Highland Road estaba en buenas condiciones. Las carreteras secundarias todavía estaban cubiertas de nieve y heladas. Incluso si reciben tratamiento, una fina capa de nieve puede crear condiciones resbaladizas hasta que el sol y el tráfico hagan su trabajo.

Entonces, ¿por qué una cancelación hoy? Con nuestra salida temprana planificada, no fue posible un retraso de 2 horas, ya que los estudiantes solo habrían estado en el edificio por poco más de una hora. Con un fin de semana largo, no perturbaríamos más a las familias cancelando la salida temprana. Un día de instrucción flexible no es una

opción en medio día. Tuvimos accidentes ayer por la tarde cuando ningún servicio meteorológico avisó de condiciones peligrosas con tiempo suficiente para responder, y esas mismas condiciones siguen en juego esta mañana. Estos son sólo algunos de los factores que impulsan nuestras decisiones del día.

Sentí que la opción más prudente era cancelar la escuela por hoy. Pido disculpas por los problemas que esto puede crear para familias individuales y horarios de trabajo. Además, las previsiones del fin de semana no son muy halagüeñas. A partir de ahora, el servicio meteorológico prevé acumulación de nieve el domingo y bajas temperaturas durante toda la semana. Dado que el lunes es un feriado planificado, tal vez podamos ejecutar un horario regular el resto de la semana, pero tenga en cuenta que las interrupciones y la necesidad de un FID la próxima semana también son una posibilidad.

Pido disculpas por los desafíos, pero gracias de antemano por su comprensión y perseverancia. Gracias por su flexibilidad y apoyo a nuestras escuelas.

Atentamente,

Steven A. Leverer
Superintendente de Escuelas
484 815-9082 - Sleevever@octorara.org